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				New! HIRD form to be filed electronically by November 30
The HIRD (Health Insurance Responsibility Disclosure) is new for 2018 and is a required filing for all employers with six or more employees. The new filing will be administered jointly by MassHealth and DOR, and must be completed by November 30 through MassTaxConnect. Please be sure to select your withholding account in MassTaxConnect where you will find File your health insurance responsibility disclosure under “I Want To”. For more information, you will find a comprehensive set of FAQs about the HIRD at the top of the MassTaxConnect homepage – select Health Insur. Resp. Disclosure.
 
Tax year 2017 returns had to be e-filed by November 17
The IRS temporarily shut down its Modernized e-file (MeF) system for maintenance and reprogramming on November 17. That was also the last day to e-file Massachusetts returns for tax year 2017.  While the vast majority of individuals have already filed their tax year 2017 federal tax returns, victims of the Merrimack Valley explosions, and any federally designated disaster areas, qualify for additional accommodation. Tax year 2017 returns that were not filed by November 17 should now be filed on paper.
 
Penalties waived through December 15 for Merrimack Valley explosion victims
For taxpayers in Lawrence, Andover, and North Andover who were affected by the September gas explosions, DOR will waive penalties associated with late returns or payments that were due September 12 – December 1. Penalties will be waived through December 15 and DOR will consider the need for any further extensions. You will find more information here.

Update: Small business energy exemption
Last month we told you about the new electronic process for claiming a small business energy exemption certificate for 2019 and beyond.  A working draft of the amended small business energy regulation was just released. We will be adding to FAQs for small business customers and energy vendors regularly. Keep up with all the information on the Small Business Energy Exemption page.
 
Changes to the Massachusetts estate tax return
Please note that changes were made recently to the Massachusetts online estate tax return, filed through MassTaxConnect, and to the paper version (M-706).  The changes are as follows:
1. The Waiver of penalty requested option was removed as that is now covered when filing an application for abatement online or using Form ABT. 
1. Information is now being captured if line 9 of U.S. Form 706 is more than zero [new line 6b on paper form]. Corresponding lines throughout the form were updated to reflect the addition.
The previous version of Form M-706 will not be accepted after January 1, 2019.  Please make a note of the change and discard any unused Forms M-706.
 
 
If you missed a prior DOR News issue, you can always find it on the
Tax Professionals page.
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